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EX.052/05
FLOOD EMERGENCY FINANCIAL UPDATE



(Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Policy, Performance Management, Finance and Resources

Subject Matter

Consideration was given to a report from the Head of Finance (FS.57/04) containing a summary of the emergency and recovery expenditure, recovery procurement issues and progress on the insurance claim as a result of the January 2005 floods.  To date, the cost of the loss to the City Council was estimated at in the region of £8m.  However, it was important to note that the scale of the recovery work is such that it could be some time before a final position is known.

In addition, the Head of Finance reported on discussions with St Paul Travellers, the City Council's insurers, over the 2005/06 renewal terms.  Whilst the insurer did not intend to withdraw or restrict the future flood cover, or amend any other parts of the policy cover or deductible (excess) levels, there was a non-negotiable increased premium of approximately £85,000.  The Council's insurance advisors, Marsh, had reviewed the terms and the recommendation was be to renew the Council's insurance for 2005/06 with St Paul Travellers.  This had now been done and the actual cost of increased premiums would be reported back to a future meeting of the Executive.  The increased cost of the renewal could be met from the £1m set aside to meet initial costs of emergency expenditure.

The Head of Finance further reported that St Paul Travellers have stated that they would like to be heavily involved in the Council's update of the Business Continuity Plan and future risk limitation proposals. Whilst any offer of assistance is welcome, the risk limitation measures proposed may well come at a price and need assessing over the forthcoming weeks.

The Head of Finance also reported on the progress with the Council's claim under the Government's Bellwin scheme and that a bid was also being co-ordinated by the Government Office North West for European Union assistance to the flood affected areas.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the report of the Head of Finance outlining the current financial position be noted and regular updates be submitted to future meetings of the Executive.

Reasons for Decision

The Executive was updated on the financial consequences of the January 2005 floods.







